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I note your concerns with the use of Canada Mortgage and Housing Corporation 
(CMHC) data to assess eligibility for the Building Faster Fund. As my ministry measures 
progress towards meeting housing targets, we need to use consistent, validated, and 
regularly published data for all municipalities across the province. Further, a permit is 
not a shovel in the ground or a home to live in. 

CMHC uses a consistent methodology nationally and publishes data for starts and 
conversions on a monthly basis. CMHC also has a very robust data collection and 
verification system that ensures that units counted as a start have actually begun 
construction (usually defined by the pouring of a foundation). Potential construction sites 
are first identified through building permit data. CMHC staff then visit the sites to confirm 
that new residential units have reached set stages in the construction process. Other 
approaches are also used (e.g., local sources, other field enumeration procedures) 
where there are no building permits. 

Given the above, we will continue to use CMHC housing starts and conversions data (in 
addition to long-term care data provided by the Ministry of Long-Term Care) to track 
progress for the purposes of evaluating performance for the Building Faster Fund. All 
municipalities are judged by the same metrics, and we applaud those that are meeting 
or exceeding targets. 

My ministry is working with the Association of Municipalities of Ontario and the City of 
Toronto to develop a coordinated process to engage CMHC on questions and issues 
associated with housing starts and conversions data identified by various municipalities. 
We look forward to working with the municipal sector to resolve any outstanding 
questions or issues they may have. 

Additionally, we will continue to explore data sources for tracking the numbers of other 
institutional types of housing such as student residences and retirement homes for 
future program years and commit to engaging municipalities on the same. 

Once again, thank you for writing and sharing your thoughts with us. We remain ready 
and willing to work with municipalities to meet their housing pledges and address 
Ontario's housing 9r� s. lease accept my best wishes. 

/� 

Since 

Hon. Paul Calandra 
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing 
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